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 Minutes of a Meeting of the West Acre Parish Council 
held at 6pm on 25th January 2021 by Zoom.
Attending
Parish Councillors:  Eoghan Sheils (Chair), Antonia Hanbury, Ralph Sliwa, Ernest Heatley, Fiona Wrigley & Jeremy Cameron

Clerk:  Henry Birkbeck
Others: Andrew & Isobel Smith and Jim Moriarty (Borough Councillor).
Apologies:  Apologies were received from Steve Hogg who had hoped to attend, but instead had sent comments as reported under Minute 2.
Declarations of Interest:  Eoghan reminded Councillors of his Interest, through Charlotte, in relation to any quotes for repainting the village sign.  Antonia referred to her connection to the Woodland Creation scheme, through Henry Birkbeck. 

Minute 1.  The Minutes of the last Council Meeting (10th August 2020) had previously been circulated.  They were agreed as a correct record, and approved by the Council.
Minute 2.  Matters arising from the last Minutes.  Steve Hogg had notified the council that the issue of the Brewery lights had been resolved but that no work had yet started on the containment of smells. 
Minute 3.  Finance.
a) It was resolved to set the Precept at £750, the same as last year.
b) The Budget for 2021-22 was presented in outline by the Clerk who highlighted proposed expenditure on dustbins/dog waste bins (£250), further village planting (£100), and refurbishment of the village sign (£310).  If this was all spent it would result in an overspend of some £350, bringing our reserves back down to a little over £2,400.  Following an enquiry from Antonia, Jim said that our reserve was (at about 3 x Precept) proportionally higher than other Parish Councils.
c) The Council expressed their gratitude to Ernest and Ann Heatley for their generous offer of £250 towards new waste bins if suitable sites and emptying can be arranged. 

d) Payments. West Acre News printing costs of £43.20, and the old persons Christmas boxes amounting to £389.76 were approved.
Minute 4.  Councillors considered the recent works done by NCC Highways following a meeting with the senior manager, Andy Wallace. Jim Moriarty said that we had been extremely lucky to have had his attention at this time and that thanks were due to the Chair, Sally Bridle and Andrew Smith for arranging the meeting.
a. River Road gullies by the Laundry Bridge had been done well and were preventing build-up of flood waters which was confirmed by Andrew Smith.  However, Andrew pointed out that the promised upgrade to the gully by his house had not been done.






























p.440
b. Eoghan explained that the Church Green gullies feeding the roadside ditch near the pub could not cope with high rainfall events.  It was also noted that due to the adverse camber of the edge of the road, much of the water was unable to reach the ditch and simply carried on towards Fullers Lane.
c. Eoghan also pointed out that the gullies and drainage grate by the crossroads at the top of Low Road were not able to contain the run-off from Tumbley Hill Road in extreme rainfall conditions. Henry said that on other occasions they were working well but would need regular maintenance.
Minute 5.  Laundry Bridge Repairs.  Ralph said there was an Incident Number but did not know whether repairs had yet been scheduled.  The Chair said he would follow this up with Sally Bridle who had offered to help.
Minute 6.  Fullers Lane. Everyone agreed that excessive mud during much of this winter had made it impossible for many people to walk to the Common from the village and that NCC officers - from the Highways or Recreation departments? - should be approached to ensure Fullers Lane is maintained in better condition.  In addition, the severe flooding from the river had on occasion made it impassable even for those with wellington boots. 
Minute 7. The Nar Valley Way Boardwalk by the Mill needed to have the repairs completed and the Chair said he would follow this up.
Minute 8. There was still some illegal use of Fullers Lane by motorcyclists and Ernest suggested better signage and physical barriers, and requesting the police to patrol the area.  Henry said he had accosted two motorcyclists on one recent occasion but usually they had disappeared before he could intercept them.  It was decided to ask the Estate what barriers were planned by the Mill to contain animals in the wilding area (which might help), but it was noted that provision may need to be made for cyclists and horses.
Minute 9.  It was decided to ask the Estate whether improvements for car parking were planned by the Mill.

Minute 10.  Planning. Following inquiries received concerning unresolved Planning applications the Chair was going to enquire about the following matters:

a. Application for a Cooking School in the Abbey Yard.

b. The two storage containers being used by the Brewery.
c. Permitted hours of operation for the businesses in the yard.
Minute 11.  Woodland Creation scheme, including for carbon capture.  The Council broadly welcomed the Estate’s proposals but would write with their concerns to the project managers.  At this stage, feedback is being sought from the local community as well as Natural England, Historic England, and the Forestry Commission amongst other organisations.
Minute 12. Jim asked if a Report from the Borough Council could become a standing item on our agendas.
Minute 13.  It was suggested that the Parish Council support a village party when lockdown restrictions end.

The next Meeting was scheduled for 6pm on 22nd March by Zoom or equivalent unless meetings in person were permitted.  
The meeting closed at around 7.40pm 
Please can requests for items to be placed on the next Agenda be sent to any Councillor or to the Clerk by Friday 12th March.
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